

NEWS OF THE DAY

JANUARY 21, 2022 – 3:00 p.m.

Coronavirus (COVID-19): Regular municipal council meeting on JANUARY 25, 2022 via videoconference

What you need to know:

- In order to comply with government directives, thus avoiding any type of public gathering, the next Council meeting, scheduled for Tuesday, January 25, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. will be held <u>via</u> videoconference.
- Citizens who are interested in attending this session must before <u>12:00 p.m. on Tuesday</u>, January 25, 2022:
 - Submit their presence by email: papillon.manon@municipalitepontiac.ca;
 - Submit their questions in the same email.
- The Municipality will send an invitation by email only to citizens who will have submitted their presence.
- At this meeting, the Council deliberations and question period will focus <u>exclusively</u> on the budget.
- Citizens participating in the videoconference session also have the option of addressing their questions verbally at the beginning of the session
- For the sake of transparency, the session will be recorded and published on the Municipality's Website.
- The Quebec Minister of Health and Social Services recommends this procedure in order to minimize any risk of propagation.

Where to inquire:

- If you are worried about the COVID-19: 1 877 644-4545;
- For any help service (food, seniors, volunteer work, domestic violence, etc.) consult www.mrcdescollinesdeloutaouais.gc.ca;
- To report any serious situation that requires police intervention: 819-459-9911 or 1-888-459-9911.
- Governmental guidelines:
 - Quebec government: www.quebec.ca
 - Government of Canada: www.canada.ca
- Municipality of Pontiac's Website: www.municipalitepontiac.com;
- Municipality of Pontiac's Facebook account: www.facebook.com/pontiacmun.